
@LincsHealth 

lincs_health_unison 

Unison Lincolnshire 

Health Branch 

Need help? 

Our email: lincshealthbranch@gmail.com 

Our number: 07716558647 (office hours 9am –5pm, Mon-

day– Friday) 

December 

2019 

 Merry Christmas! 
 



UNISON Fights For 

Fair Pay For  

Orthopaedic  

Practitioners  
Orthopaedic Practitioners at ULHT have been getting a raw 

deal for years and it is time to put an end to it.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Until recently labelled “Plaster Technicians” by the Trust, 
while colleagues doing the same job across the country have 
rightly received pay rises, in Lincolnshire management have 
been dragging their feet, meaning that the practitioners 
(pictured right) are loosing out on as much as £5,000 in basic 
pay per year, negatively affecting pension and holiday pay and 
forcing them to top up their income by doing overtime. 

This unacceptable situation cannot continue. 

Having properly trained staff in the right places is essential to 
the running of the NHS. Orthopaedic Practitioners work on-
call, cover at Accident and Emergency and even run our trau-
ma clinics. Without them, nurses who have not been trained 
to do so may have to apply casts themselves or be forced to 
leave broken bones untreated for longer; potentially opening 
up patients to greater suffering and costing the NHS more 
time and resources.  

UNISON has recently had success in pushing for changes in the 
practitioners job description to more accurately describe the 
important work that their Orthopaedic Practitioners do. We 
hope that the Trust will now seriously acknowledge this and 
agree with us that they deserve an appropriate pay rise too!  

UNISON at ULHT Continue Campaign 
to Improve Your Representation 

- Liz Lowe, Branch Secretary & ULHT Lead Rep 

All of our reps across the county work very hard to protect the 
best interests of our members but there are many challenges 
that trade union reps face; prime amongst these is time. One 
thing that members may not be aware of is that your reps are 
also your colleagues, we have jobs that don’t stop while we 
are out representing you and in a world of vacancy freezes our 
substantive posts do not get backfilled either.  

This is why the ongoing negotiations with the trust are so 
vital to our function as a trade union, and I am pleased to 
report that they are going well!  

The agreement currently on the table is one that goes a long 
way towards guaranteeing each trade union member within 
ULHT a voice and access to support should they need it. I am 
greatly looking forward to reaching a fair agreement and 
working to further improve our bargaining relationship with 
the Trust so that our reps can continue to support our mem-
bers and improve cultures and conditions within the Trust.  

 

 

LPFT’s Transformation and Retention 

Projects 

 - Richard Holmes, LPFT Lead Convenor 

The Trust’s provision of expanded community services will 

need to be seamless, so working together between different 

LPFT teams will be key. There is also a big emphasis on work-

ing with neighbourhood and primary care teams to upskill and 

support them with helping people to self-manage, use digital 

resources and access support via social prescribing. Staff 

members across all areas of service transformation have been 

given opportunities to get involved in the development of the 

new and expanded services.  Staff are being supported by un-

ion representatives through these changes, as they are not 

without their challenges and at times of change staff can feel 

somewhat insecure. Members on the whole as they become 

confident embracing these changes, are finding support from 

their reps invaluable. 

Some of the above works will involve recruitment of new staff 
to LPFT.  However, it is equally important to retain staff as 
they are seen as a valuable asset to the Trust.  As part of its 
work with the Hidden Treasures workshops and NHSI Reten-
tion programme, to improve retention within the Trust, one of 
the areas of good practice that LPFT have learned from other 
Trusts is to set up ‘Itchy Feet’ conversations, also known as 
stay interviews.   
 
This is a means by which those staff who are thinking of leav-
ing the Trust can have an informal conversation with an im-
partial member of staff to provide a ‘listening ear’ that may be 
able to address any challenges they are facing before it is too 
late and they hand in their notice.   
 
 

 

UNISON Needs 

You! 
Hello, I would like to introduce myself, I am Angie Tunnicliffe.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I am employed by Lincolnshire Community Health Services and 

I am the UNISON Lead Convenor for the Trust. I want to give 

you some information about how your UNISON membership 

works. 

My first question is why did you join UNISON? Most members 

join to give security in case anything goes wrong at work. Ab-

solutely we are there to represent and support you on an indi-

vidual basis if the need occurs. What you may not know is that 

you are the voice of UNISON and all members voices together 

are powerful in the negotiation and campaigning on the big 

issues such as pay and terms and conditions.  

All reps, workplace or other officers of the branch, regional 

and national committees are members just like you. They give 

up their time to work for UNISON members and some are giv-

en release from their normal work to complete UNISON du-

ties. The union does employ paid staff and they are there to 

support and advise members. There are many different ways 

to get involved with your branch. You could be a workplace 

contact, a learning rep, Health & Safety Officer, help with com-

munication or become a workplace rep to name a few, there 

are many more ways to get involved. 

There are also many benefits to being a member. Did you 

know you can access free learning courses through UNISON on 

a large range of topics, get discounts on all sorts of insurance, 

UNISON even has a holiday park where you can get discounts 

on accommodation. 

I would like to wish you and your families a very Merry Christ-

mas and a prosperous and successful 2020. 

 

If you would like to know more come and meet us at our   

AGM 5th March at 6pm at Sleaford Town Hall.  

Food is provided and all travel costs are paid. 

Or get in contact with us on 07716 558647 

Thinking of becoming a rep? 

Get in touch at: lincshealthbranch@gmail.com 

We’ll put you in touch with your local Lead Rep, who can guide 

and help you to become a workplace representative. 

Not a member yet? 

Fill in the form on the back of this newsletter and send it to; 

UNISON Health Branch 

34 Orchard Street 

Lincoln LN1 1XX 

Or alternatively, you can join online at:  

join.unison.org.uk 

 

 

 

 

   

 


